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FROM:		Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	Update to the Board of Directors –NAESB Coordination with NERC, the IDC Association, and FERC

NAESB continues to hold monthly coordination calls with NERC to ensure the organizations stay in lock-step regarding activities that impact the industry.  The agenda for these calls usually focuses on efforts concerning Parallel Flow Visualization, cybersecurity, the NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR), and ongoing NERC efforts related to time error correction.  The WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee (BPS) is currently monitoring NERC time error correction activities.  Currently, NERC is considering the possible elimination of continent-side manual time error correction included in the NERC BAL-004 Reliability Standard as well as potential revisions to NERC BAL-005 and BAL-006 Reliability Standards.
Additionally, NERC and NAESB continue to hold discussions on the removal of the purchase selling entity, load serving entity, and interchange authority functionalities from the NERC Compliance Registry.  In 2016, NERC will make a subsequent filing to inform the Commission on the status of the removal of these functionalities.  WEQ leadership is currently evaluating the need for a standards request to address requirements related to dynamic tagging that could be impacted by NERC’s efforts.
NAESB, NERC, and the IDC Association remain committed to their coordination efforts related to the Parallel Flow Visualization (PFV) project.  The recommendation for PFV-related standards modifications to the NAESB WEQ Business Practice Standards continues to be held in abeyance as part of the full-staffing period to allow for the completion of a field test on the standards prior to any potential industry implementation.  The IDC Association IDC Working Group is currently evaluating the modifications made to the WEQ-008 Transmission Loading Relief: Eastern Interconnection Business Practice Standards to identify any necessary changes to the IDC tool to conduct the field test.  Most recently, the IDC Working Group invited WEQ BPS participants to attend its November 12, 2015 meeting to review the assessment prior to finalization, which is expected to happen before the end of the year.  Once the assessment has been finalized by the IDC Working Group, the IDC Association will be able to provide NAESB with an updated timeline for the remainder of the test preparations and the PFV field test.
[bookmark: _GoBack]As always, NAESB continues its close coordination relationship with FERC.  NAESB provides monthly updates to Commission staff on the various activities of the organization.  Additionally, FERC staff has been actively participating in the WEQ/WGQ FERC Forms effort.
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